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City Council,

Annette Szlachta <annetteszlachta@gmail.com>
Tuesday, November 1, 2022 9:33 AM

Comment

Public comment, 11/1/22 meeting

| am writing regarding agenda item 13 concerning the city's long-term financial plan-budget priorities and the $10.5

million surplus.

| see three budget priorities for the $10.5 million surplus.

1. Expenditure for voter outreach initiatives so that residents realize and exercise the power of their vote in local
elections and have the opportunity to end the abomination of our recent total disenfranchisement as a result of dividing
the city into voting districts and having only one candidate for each open seat this year.

2. Installing a bike lane on Stonehill Drive for the safety of the many bikers, including schoolchildren, who dare to use
the road on which many drivers exceed the speed limit.

3. Installing a traffic light at the intersection of Stonehill Drive and Intera Lane for the safety of the residents exiting the
Sunset Hills neighborhood onto a road on which many drivers exceed the speed limit.

Thank you for your consideration.

Annette Szlachta-McGinn
Intera Lane, Dana Point
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